
GOOLMA COMMUNITY VOICE 

Everyone is being so thoughtful by following 
the recommended guidelines in keeping 
healthy and safe. Thank you everyone.    
Everyone is aware that if they are unwell 
they stay home to ensure the well-being of 
everyone else and a speedy recovery for 
themselves. 

Goolma Public has joined with Cassilis, Ulan 
and Ballimore schools to work with Red Hill 
EEC on being eco schools. Our theme is   
Litter and waste. Last Friday we completed 
our audit of waste from all areas of the 
school. It was sorted by all hands wearing 
gloves, counted or weighed with food being 
taken to the compost bins. We also checked 
up on the worm farm. All very interesting 
and    exciting. Our goal is to reduce our 
waste as much as we can and recycle as 
much as we can. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our helpful and happy chaplain Mr Hudson 
Jordan has relinquished his role at Goolma 
Public. He was always keen to help anyone 
at school. Our new chaplain is Mr Dan Gorrie 
who is busy in the classroom and in the 
playground helping everyone in a range of 
activities. 

 

Keep washing those Hands. 

 

Mrs Cooney has been shopping and       
replaced the few plants in the maze that 
had succumbed to weather or kangaroo 
challenges. As with all things in the ground 
the rain has certainly moved things along. 
Really looking forward to when we can 
again invite people in to share the delights 
of our maze and other projects in the 
school. 

Mrs Fitzgerald worked with the children to 
make clever picture frames which were 
used to frame a photo of each child. These 
then became much valued Mother’s Day 
gifts. 



PLAYGROUP                                                              

  Due to the      

Coronavirus there 

will be no           

Playgroup till              

further notice 

MID-WESTERN Regional Council 

Mobile Library  

THE NEXT LIBRARY VISIT WILL BE 18/6/2020 

Reminder to the Goolma Community that the 

Mobile Library comes to Goolma Public School 

from 10-15 and 10.45am every three weeks 

during the school term. Everyone is most     

welcome to use this service. 

GOOLMA BUSH FIRE BRIGADE 

For the reporting of an incident or fire please use the 

EMERGENCY number 000 only. Do not use local num-

bers or UHF.  

For general business contact the Fire Control Officer on 

63724434. The UHF CB contact is Channel 12 and is only 

for general use.  

 

Anyone wishing to Advertise 
Special  Announcements please 
let us know and we will place it 

in our Newsletter  

Dates to Remember  

08/06/2020            Public Holiday 

  A note from the Teacher: 

A busy start to Term 2 in the classroom.    This term 

we are learning about Aboriginal culture in history 

also space in science.     We are developing skills in 

art and craft for Creative Arts.      

Please feel free to contact me if you wish to discuss 

your child’s progress. 

Claire is in need of some 

manure for our vegetable 

garden around the school 

if anyone could bring 

some in for her it would 

be much appreciated.   

The school has small Kurrajong Trees potted for sale 

if anyone is interested.  Excellent farm fodder trees 

for stock for the next drought. 

 

Koalas are marsupials and have a 

pouch.  They live in bushland in 

gum trees.  The mother koala 

feeds her joey pap to make it 

healthy. 

By Bobbie 

Name:  Bobbie 

Age:  7 

TV Show:  Pokemon 

Sport:  Soccer 

When I grow up I want to 

be a Zookeeper 

Love school because I like 

to learn new things 

 


